## PEELERS

## Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

Address: 120 Folkstone Court · Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com



## January 2012

Dear Praying Friends,

Happy New Year! It is hard to believe that we are now in a brand new year. How time flies. We are going to be returning to the US soon, and still have many things to do here. We have accomplished the major things we set out to do; however, there are many more things that we could not do, due to time restraints.

I had the privilege of preaching the very first service for this new year at Calvary Baptist Church here on Pohnpei. The Lord is doing great things here. Melinda continues to teach the ladies' English-speaking Sunday School class. I am in the book of Hebrews in our Wednesday evening Bible Study. These are things we will sorely miss when we leave. The people here have made us so welcome, and it will be hard to leave our friends.

Since our last letter, we have met a doctor from the United Kingdom, named Anna. She has been asking a lot of questions, and we have had a couple of opportunities to present the Gospel to her. She seems to be very interested, and we would like to ask you all to pray for her salvation. She will be returning to her home very soon, so our time with her is short. Also, pray for Ben and Cindy. We have had two Bible studies with them. They say they are Christians, but they don't attend church or give any real evidence of salvation. They told us they have problems believing some of what the Bible says.

I have been working at the church quite a bit. There have been some electrical problems to correct. We are still trying to complete the last few things here at the station. The Arthurs will be coming back to Pohnpei within the next couple of weeks, so we want to have everything completed before they return. These last three weeks will be full, and we covet your prayers for strength and health.

In two weeks, there will be a revival at the Ambassador Baptist Church in U with Dr. Ron Comfort. All the churches on the island are looking forward to this, so please pray that many will be saved.

Thank you for your prayers and gifts. They make our service to the Lord possible.

We ask that you keep these prayer requests in mind as you think of us.

- 1. Salvation for Amy, Kate, Ben, Cindy, and Anna
- 2. Upcoming Revival Meeting
- 3. Strength for the remaining work
- 4. Travel safety for the Arthurs and for us

In His Service, Jack & Melinda